
 

 

 

“…aspire to live quietly, and to mind 

your own affairs, and to work with 

your hands, as we instructed you, so 

that you may walk properly before 

outsiders and be dependent on no 

one.” 

(1 Thessalonians 4:11–12 ESV) 

 

People, today, have an opinion on everything. They 

seem to believe that they are experts when it comes 

to each and every subject.  They think they know 

the best course of action when it comes to politics, 

world affairs, economics, and even sports.  

 

They are also nosy. They want to know what’s 

going on in the lives of those around them. And 

they seem to think they have the answers to 

everyone else’s problems. 

 

Additionally, we live in a society where everyone 

wants to be heard. They want to be recognized. And 

they want to stand out. 

 

With the advent of social media, it even feels as 

though this is within our reach. We aspire to be the 

next YouTube sensation, or the next internet 

celebrity. We aspire to be the next great influencer. 

We seek to do so by making our every thought, our 

every viewpoint, known to anyone and everyone. 

 

We are loud-mouths. We’re blowhards. We’re 

absolute windbags. 

 

This is true of us, even as believers in Jesus. It’s 

true of us as churches. We want to express our 

every opinion, and we do so tactlessly. 

 

The principle cited by Paul, in the above passage, is 

absolutely foreign to us. It’s one that most of us 

would never even consider. He tells us to aspire to 

live quietly and to mind our own affairs. 

 

Rather than expressing every opinion and constantly 

attempting to be heard, we’re to work with our 

hands. In other words, we’re to speak less and toil 

more. We’re to pursue a peaceful existence, seeking 

only to carry out our duties and vocations. 

 

The result, he says, is that we’ll walk properly 

before outsiders. We’ll be respected by outsiders. 
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And, as we focus on our responsibilities, we will 

not find ourselves in need. 

 

So, in this age of opinionated expression, may we 

learn to keep our thoughts to ourselves. In this age 

of unfettered assertion, may we mind our own 

business. May we tend to our responsibilities, 

seeking to live a quiet and a peaceful existence. 

 

RADIO BROADCAST  

Please Contact the office if you are interested in 

sponsoring a radio broadcast.  The cost is $40.  

The Radio Broadcast is heard on Sundays at 

11:30 AM on KDKT, 1410 AM.  Available 

Sundays to sponsor are October 2, 9, 16, 23 & 

30 and November 6, 13, 20, & 27.  Send an 

email to the office or call to reserve a Sunday 

broadcast! 

 

 

Prayer Request  
Prince of Peace is part of a 

community wide prayer chain.  If 

you have something you would like 

added to the email prayer chain or 

would like to receive the prayer emails – please 

email the church office.  If it is after office 

hours, please email Margie Lee at 

lee@beu.midco.net 

 

   Our men's 
breakfast and Bible study, The Call, 
will be Saturday, October 15 at 7:00 
am. Join us for great food and 
fellowship, as well as a time around 
God's Word. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

The Threads of Love 
quilters work their 
magic on Wednesdays 
@ 9am.  All are 
welcome.  It is a 
wonderful time of 

working together and fellowship.  Please 
join us! 
 

Missed a Sunday church service?  
   Did you know that each Sunday’s Sermons are 

recorded?  If you would like a CD copy, the cost is 

$1.00.  You may have the entire service or just 

sermon recorded onto the CD.  You can get up to 2 

sermons on one CD.  Please call or email the office 

and we will get one to you!  The sermon is available 

on our youtube channel and the audio is also 

available on our website by the following Monday, 

or on our KDKT Radio broadcast at 11:30 on Sunday 

mornings. 
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The Intern’s Corner  
In my September 18th sermon, I talked about 

God’s will in 4 simple words: show, know, 

grow, and flow. Below you will find some 

Scriptures to chew on for each one of these 

four areas. I pray they will assist you as you 

look back over your personal sermon notes 

about where show, know, grow, and flow 

can appear in your own life in very specific 

ways. (All Scriptures are from the ESV). 

____________________________________ 

 

SHOW: God wants to show us our sin and 

our Savior. God reveals Himself as the 

creator through the majesty of creation. God 

reveals Himself as the just God through His 

Law. God reveals Himself as the savior 

through the work of His Son. God’s Word 

condemns your sin and saves you through 

faith in Christ’s work alone. 

____________________________________ 
Rom. 1:18–20 — For the wrath of God is revealed 

from heaven against all ungodliness and 

unrighteousness of men, who by their 

unrighteousness suppress the truth. For what can be 

known about God is plain to them, because God has 

shown it to them. For his invisible attributes, 

namely, his eternal power and divine nature, have 

been clearly perceived, ever since the creation of 

the world, in the things that have been made. So 

they are without excuse. 

____________________________________ 
Rom. 3:21–26 — But now the righteousness of 

God has been manifested apart from the law, 

although the Law and the Prophets bear witness to 

it—the righteousness of God through faith in Jesus 

Christ for all who believe. For there is no 

distinction: for all have sinned and fall short of the 

glory of God, and are justified by his grace as a gift, 

through the redemption that is in Christ Jesus, 

whom God put forward as a propitiation by his 

blood, to be received by faith. This was to show 

God's righteousness, because in his divine 

forbearance he had passed over former sins. It was 

to show his righteousness at the present time, so that 

he might be just and the justifier of the one who has 

faith in Jesus. 

____________________________________ 

 

KNOW: God wants us to know His will, 

digging deeper into the Word so that we 

might have confidence in who He is and 

what He has done for us. Studying the Word 

reveals the connection all Scripture shares 

through Christ. It also lays a foundation on 

which our love can grow from. 

____________________________________ 
Acts 17: 10–12 — The brothers immediately sent 

Paul and Silas away by night to Berea, and when 

they arrived they went into the Jewish synagogue. 

Now these Jews were more noble than those in 

Thessalonica; they received the word with all 

eagerness, examining the Scriptures daily to see if 

these things were so. Many of them therefore 

believed, with not a few Greek women of high 

standing as well as men. 

____________________________________ 
Heb. 10:19–23 — Therefore, brothers, since we 

have confidence to enter the holy places by the 

blood of Jesus, by the new and living way that he 

opened for us through the curtain, that is, through 

his flesh, and since we have a great priest over the 

house of God, let us draw near with a true heart in 

full assurance of faith, with our hearts sprinkled 

clean from an evil conscience and our bodies 

washed with pure water. Let us hold fast the 

confession of our hope without wavering, for he 

who promised is faithful. 

____________________________________ 

 

GROW: God wants us to grow from His love 

in our lives. The Word of God planted deep 

inside of us is grown by the Holy Spirit. 

Love is the fruit that will be seen here. 

Simple service that loves our neighbors is 

our aim. 

____________________________________ 



 

 

 

Heb. 10:24–25 — And let us consider how to stir 

up one another to love and good works, not 

neglecting to meet together, as is the habit of some, 

but encouraging one another, and all the more as 

you see the Day drawing near. 

____________________________________ 
Titus 2:11–14 — For the grace of God has 

appeared, bringing salvation for all people, training 

us to renounce ungodliness and worldly passions, 

and to live self-controlled, upright, and godly lives 

in the present age, waiting for our blessed hope, the 

appearing of the glory of our great God and Savior 

Jesus Christ, who gave himself for us to redeem us 

from all lawlessness and to purify for himself a 

people for his own possession who are zealous for 

good works. 

____________________________________ 
John 13:34–35 — A new commandment I give to 

you, that you love one another: just as I have loved 

you, you also are to love one another. By this all 

people will know that you are my disciples, if you 

have love for one another.” 

____________________________________ 

 

FLOW: God wants our love to flow 

outwards as we bring others to Him. The 

love of others given to us by God compels 

us to share the Word of God with our friends 

and neighbors. We also are to lift up prayers 

for those near to us and those far away. Here 

the cycle of the Christian life continues to 

carry out God’s will to save all of mankind. 

____________________________________ 
1 Tim. 2:1–2 —First of all, then, I urge that 

supplications, prayers, intercessions, and 

thanksgivings be made for all people, for kings and 

all who are in high positions, that we may lead a 

peaceful and quiet life, godly and dignified in every 

way. 

____________________________________ 
2 Tim. 2:24–26 — And the Lord's servant must not 

be quarrelsome but kind to everyone, able to teach, 

patiently enduring evil, correcting his opponents 

with gentleness. God may perhaps grant them 

repentance leading to a knowledge of the truth, and 

they may come to their senses and escape from the 

snare of the devil, after being captured by him to do 

his will. 

____________________________________ 

 

Remember: SHOW, KNOW, GROW, and 

FLOW all come from the one sure will of 

God: your eternal salvation through Christ 

____________________________________ 

2 Tim. 2:1 — You then, my child, be strengthened 

by the grace that is in Christ Jesus. 

____________________________________ 
Isaiah 45:22 — Turn to me and be saved, all the 

ends of the earth! For I am God, and there is no 

other. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
We had our mobile packing event September 23 
and 24. We packed 95,040 meals which will feed 
260 children. There were 245 volunteers to help 
pack meals.  We would like to thank everyone who 
helped set up, clean up, pack, pray, fundraise 
etc.  It took a lot of people to accomplish this 
goal!  Due to the success of our fundraising we able 
to purchase 124k meals.  Since we didn't quite 
meet our packing goal, those meals will be packed 
at one of the permanent sites and will be delivered 
to hungry children so ultimately, we will feed 341 
children this year. We are already working on our 
next year.  We will be serving lunch at Shop 'til You 
Drop October 29th at the Civic Center in Beulah.  I 
am not sure of the complete menu, but it will 
include fleshckuchkle!  We may be in need of some 
bars and knoephla soup makers.  I will keep 
you posted as we haven't finalized the details quite 
yet.  Again thanks for all that you do! 
 
In His Hands, Donna Bieri 
 

Worship Attendance   
08-07  -   127 
08-14  -   144 
08-21  -   139  
08-28  -   110?  Outdoor Worship  
09-04  -   140 
09-11  -   174 
09-18  -   135 
09-25  -   135 
 
 

 

From the Chairman 

What Do YOU Think , God? 

Pray about everything. Tell God what you 

need, and thank him for all he has done. 

      

Philippians 4:6 

Consult God in everything. Always. 

Immediately, Quickly, Live with one ear 

toward heaven. Keep the line open to God. 

   “Is this opportunity from you, God?” 

   “Are you in this venture, God?” 

   “Should I take this road, God?” 

 

At every decision. At each crossroads. 

Acknowledge him, heed him, ask him, “Do I 

turn right or left?” “Trust in the Lord with 

all your heart, and lean not on your own 

understanding; in all your ways 

acknowledge Him, and He shall direct your 

paths” (Proverbs 3:5-6). 

Our relationship with God is exactly that, a 

relationship. His invitation is clear and 

simple: “Come and talk with me, O my 

people” (Psalm 27:8). And our response? 

Should be “Lord, I am coming”. 

We abide with him, and he abides with us. 

He grants wisdom as we need it.  

 

So don’t be afraid to ask: What do you 

think, God?   

 

IN Christ Marvin C. Sigman  

 

 
 



 

 

 

Prince of Peace 

Women’s Missionary 

Federation (WMF) 

 

The Mission of the WMF of Prince of Peace  

is to study and share the Good News of Jesus, through 

word and deed, at home, in our community and 

throughout the world. 
 

I was gone for half of the month of 

September.  I feel a little disconnected.  I am 

so thankful to be able to come home to my 

church family and worship with you all.   

 

WMF October Bible study will be on 

Monday the 17th at 10:30 am and 6:30 

pm.  We are on Lesson 9 “BEHOLD 

HIM, SAVIOR OF ALL THE EARTH“.    

We will be looking at Psalm 98.  Please join 

us at either meeting time, even if you 

haven’t attended before.  We are very casual 

and welcome your presence. 

 

WMF women also meet every Wednesday at 

10:30 in the church fellowship hall.  We 

enjoy fellowship. Coffee is provided and we 

attend to some of the business of the WMF 

which may include updates on our 

missionaries.   

 

Fall WMF District Rally will be on 

October 15 in Williston.  More details will 

be had in the future.   

 

An Important Power 

PRAYER is such an important power.  In 

the concentration camp, seven hundred of us 

lived in a room built for two hundred 

people.  We were all dirty, nervous and 

tense. One day a horrible fight broke out 

amongst the prisoners. Betsie began too pray 

aloud.  It was as if a storm laid down, until 

at last all was quiet. Then Betsie said, 

“Thank you, Father.” A tired old woman 

was used by the Lord to save the situation 

for seven hundred fellow prisoners through 

her prayer.  

I urge, then first of all, that requests, 

prayers,  intercession  

and thanksgiving be made for everyone (1 

Timothy 2:1). 

There may be days of darkness and distress, 

When sin has power to tempt, and care to 

press. 

Yet in the darkest day I will not fear, 

For ‘midst the shadows, You will be near. 

Thank You, Lord Jesus.  
Author: Corrie ten Boom from Women’s Devotional Bible 

(NIV) Copyright 1990 p.1334 
 

I love my old devotional Bible.  Besides 

God’s word, I am inspired by so many 

fellow believers who have lived the good 

life and fought the battle and found time to 

encourage generations after them.  

 

It is officially Autumn, my favorite season!  

ENJOY! 

In His service, Judy 

 

 

 
We are getting back into the groove.  The SS kids 
will be singing for church October 16th.  October 
23 is our alternative SS. Typically, we will 
learn/review a Bible story, complete a craft and 
then play Bible trivia.  I haven't ruled out going to 
the nursing home as the residents and kids enjoyed 
spending time together last spring.  So, we may do 
a mixture of things.  There won't be memory work 
recited that day.  
I ask that you please visit with your child about 
appropriate behavior in church as have had some 



 

 

 

issues.  Our request is very simple: that the 
children sit quietly in their seats and listen when 
the teacher is speaking and not messing with the 
tables or each other. We only have an hour and 15 
minutes for SS and that isn't a lot of time to 
accomplish everything esp when we have to stop 
and address situations. We do our best, but there 
comes a point when we aren't accomplishing 
anything and only discipling which is frustrating to 
the rest of the kids as well as the teachers and 
helpers. If the problem persists, we will ask you as 
parents to join your child's class and the next step 
is to request the presence of the deacons.  
 
In His Hands, onna Bieri 

 

Fellowship for October   
Oct 2:  Anna Novak, Kayla Palmer, Dalton & 

Sylvia Zeiszler 

Oct 9:  Jeff & Chrisy Rotondo, Jeremy & 

Heather Brandt 

Oct 16:  Sperry family, Darren & Leeta Olin 

Oct 23:  David & Stephanie Hottman, Garrett & 

Michelle Placke 

Oct 30:  Don & Theresa Buck, Vern & Karla 

Boehm 

 

Fellowship for November  
Nov 6:  Willis & Deb Kasanke, Carl & Bev 

Sorensen 

Nov 13:  Dan & Rebecah Martin, Gary & Susan 

Miller 

Nov 20:  Doe family, Bernard & Judy Tolosky 

Nov 27:  Fred & Donna Bieri, Angie Wanzek, 

Dena Kemmet 

 

 

Communion prep for October 
Gary & Susan Miller 

Communion prep for November 
Jay & Karen Seibel 

 
 

 

October Birthdays 
1-Oct  Dara Reinhardt 

2-Oct  Eli Placke 

3-Oct  Steve Goetz 

3-Oct  Jan Gunsch 

4-Oct  Heather Schmit 

5-Oct  Ethan Johnson 

7-Oct  Michael Finck 

7-Oct  Taylor Funk 

8-Oct  Shane Haugen 

8-Oct  Roger Rosaaen 

9-Oct  Skylar Carter 

9-Oct  Brittney Seibel 

10-Oct Art Flemmer 

11-Oct Brock Holen 

11-Oct Charles Mattheis 

12-Oct Mason Mattheis 

14-Oct Cody Ungerer 

15-Oct Michelle Schmit 

16-Oct Jessica Schmit 

17-Oct Noah Iverson 

17-Oct Eva Murphy 

18-Oct Piper Carter 

19-Oct Donna Bieri 

21-Oct Wayne Hoffner 

23-Oct Ella Fandrich 

24-Oct Michele Klein 

24-Oct Zachary Pederson 

29-Oct McCoy Mohl 

29-Oct Nancy Wright 

30-Oct David Schumaier 

31-Oct Marlene Sasse 

31-Oct Beckham West 
 

 

Just as a reminder to our church 

family – October is Pastor 

Appreciation Month.   
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
As I’m looking at the calendar and planning for the days 

to come, I would just glance over the fact I had not 

written down that this week’s football game was 

Homecoming!!! I knew that there was a home football 

game and I was planning on going to it. Yet, as I learned 

it was homecoming I just ignored to write that on the 

calendar. I wasn’t making plans to be there early to 

make sure I could get my normal spot. Even though the 

school was preparing for it and celebrating for 

Homecoming, I was not really aware of the celebrations 

going on in the school. People would mention 

Homecoming and as it was getting closer more and 

more people would be talking about it. Then I started 

telling people about it and reminding people that this 

was going to be Homecoming. And just like that, I was 

very excited about it! I can’t help but think about the 

“Homecoming” we, as Christians, will celebrate! When 

we go to our Heavenly home and see Jesus face to face. 

The amount of cheering and joy is unimaginable. Yet, 

are we telling others around us about the true 

Homecoming and how the ticket has already been paid 

for? Or are we acting like the schools throwing parties, 

having fun and the outside world is left in the dark? 

Think of all the people that heard of the school’s 

homecoming by word of mouth. Imagine if we did the 

same thing with the Gospel message, and not just once 

a year in the fall. We should make it our life goal to 

spread the word of the Heavenly Homecoming! 2 

Corinthians 5:1- “For we know that if the tent that is our 

earthly home is destroyed, we have a building from 

God, a house not made with hands, eternal in the 

heavens.” 

Upcoming youth events  

We are selling the Calendars when they come in, hoping 

to do so later this month 

Oct. 20-21  “Up Close”  This is an event on the FLBC 

campus for Juniors and Seniors 

Oct. 30 Faith, Food, Football. Fun event planned for 

watching Sunday night football. 

 

Youth Committee 
The youth committee is coming, the 
youth committee is coming!!! We are 
happy to say that we still have room for 
YOU! Yes you, on the youth committee. 
This is a great way to help with the 
youth, without taking all your time. We 
plan on meeting once a month or maybe 
once every 2 months to talk and pray for 
the POPFLY. If you wish to be more 
active with the youth you are more than 
welcome to be. It will not be required of 
you. If you have a heart for the youth, 
please pray about becoming part of the 
POPFLY Youth Committee. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Ushers for October 
Oct 2:  David & Stephanie Hottman, Jim & 

Chris Alt 

Oct 9:  John & Carmen Mohl, Frank & Sarah 

Senn 

Oct 16:  Marvin & Janice Sigman, Bill & Kris 

Keller, Vern & Lisa Pederson 

Oct 23:  Jerry & Marlys Reichenberg, Kacey, 

Michelle & Jared Klaudt 

Oct 30:  Kevin Lee, Jim Wenning, Jay Seibel 

 

Ushers for November 
Nov 6:  David & Stephanie Hottman, Jim & 

Chris Alt 

Nov 13:  John & Carmen Mohl, Frank & Sarah 

Senn 

Nov 20:  Marvin & Janice Sigman, Bill & Kris 

Keller, Vern & Lisa Pederson 

Nov 27:  Jerry & Marlys Reichenberg, Klaudt 

family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
STEER Missions conference is Oct 7-8 at 

the Ramkota in Bismarck.  There is an 

informational flyer on the bulletin board in 

the entryway. 

 

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 
President’s Report – Marvin Sigman 
Marvin went to FMSC Committee Meeting and they 
requested a portion of our tithe monthly since 
FMSC is asking for 7.5% extra for rising shipping 
costs.  He attended the Deacon’s meeting.   
 
Pastor’s Report – Pastor Kent 
I was able to spend a few days with my dad in 
August.  
 

I attended our deacons meeting, and staff 
meetings. 
 

Confirmation has begun.  We have had orientation 
along with our first two classes. We have seven 
students this year. 
 

Wednesday night Bible study has begun, where we 
are looking at the book of Romans.  
 

I had an online/video meeting with the AFLC World 
Missions Board. 
 

Attended our district meeting along with our camp 
board meeting up in Stanley. 
 
I will be attending meetings of the AFLC World 
Mission Board and the pastor’s conference. I’ll 
leave after worship on Oct. 2nd and return on 
Thursday, Oct. 5th. There is no confirmation that 
week and, as Joe will also be attending, we will 
cancel Bible Study for that week. 
 

World Mission Director, Pastor Earl Korhonen, is 
planning a trip to Uganda in March to provide 
oversight for the missionaries. He wants to have a 
senior board member go with him, and has invited 
me to go along.  As this wouldn’t be a church trip, 
but an AFLC ministry trip, I’m wondering if I would 
have permission to go.   
 



 

 

 

Council approved Prince of Peace allowing Pastor 
Kent to go to Uganda with the AFLC World 
Mission’s Director, Earl Korhonen.   
 
Intern Pastor’s Report – Joe Larson 
/14: Leading of service and preaching here at 
Prince of Peace 
8/15: Assisted in Covenant Eyes account sorting 
and other tech onboarding 
8/22: Attended Puppet ministry meeting along with 
Sarah 
8/24: Attended confirmation orientation and 
assisted with youth Bible study 
8/29: Attended an idea meeting for the Community 
Coat Closet ministry kickoff 
9/2: Completed youth training with Jordan 
Langness (video calls twice a month) 
9/4: Trinity Parish & KRCC leading of service and 
preaching (Dodge) 
9/7: Went through Romans 3 with the Adult Bible 
Study group 

 
Youth Director’s Report – Cody Halverson 
SHYG (Senior High Youth Group) 
Things are going well, working our way through the 
“Bible Study” curriculum. Playing games and 
studying the Word. The youth have good questions, 
and it is encouraging to see that. The FLY 
conversation has started, with many youth wanting 
to attend. We have decided at the pastors meeting 
to not take a bus, so we will be traveling to FLY 
with the church van.  
 
MSBS (Middle School Bible Study) 
Things are starting good; the youth have lots of 
energy so games are fun. Still working through the 
“Bible Study” “light”, they seem to enjoy it and have 
really good questions. Not sure on how many would 
like to attend Fly, there are youth interested in 
going. Thankful for the snacks provided, by 
Margret. 
 
See You at the Pole is planned for Sep. 28 7:45 am 
Up Close is Oct. 20-21 at FLBC 
Faith Food and Football on October 30 
 
Treasurers Report – Margie Lee 
General Fund    $    10,023.85 

Building Fund   $     47,531.44 

Coffee Hour Fund $          178.47 

Intern Fund    $     37.476.72 

Van/Storage Fund          $       9,319.93 

Total Bank Acct   $    185,045.26 
 

Deacon’s Report – Pastor Sperry 
Intern Update – Joe filled us in on his activities for 
the past month. He’s preached at POP as well as 
Dodge.  He’s been helping with both the high 
school and the middle school youth groups.  He’s 
preached at the nursing home.  He just taught 
Wednesday night Bible study.  He will also be 
teaching confirmation and adult Sunday School on 
occasion. 
 
Youth ministry update – Cody filled us in on the 
start of youth group and Middle School Bible study, 
as well as the curriculum he’s using.  He also 
mentioned the curriculum he’ll be using for Sunday 
School, which is the same as Pastor Kent is using 
for the adults.  The deacons asked him, for the time 
being, to turn in a time sheet each month to give 
them a feel for the hours he’s working. 

 
Spiritual Life Meetings –Pastor Jeff Swanson will 
speak at our fall meetings. We set dates of October 
16th-19th. Kevin Lee will soon get in touch with him 
to get his theme and topics so we can promote 
them. 
 
For the Men’s Retreat, in October, we’re 
responsible for the Friday night meal. Dates are 
October 28th-29th. 
 
Trustee’s Report – Ryan Tolosky 
Still working on the van storage building. Need to 
put up the railing on the north walkway.  The 
pavement is repaired by the new cement. The 
doors will be really late for the garage since they 
weren’t ordered on time.  The green fridge in the 
Warehouse is leaking water and may need to 
thrown away.   
 
Christian Ed Report – Angie Wanzek 
Sunday school: We discussed what needed to be 
ordered for books & classroom 
divisions/arrangements. 
 
Prayer Partners for Confirmation: Angie will be 
taking care of this.  
 
Sunday school kids will be writing out cards for 
veterans to be given out to honor them. 
 
We discussed a community outreach event 
for October 9th, 2022 to provide supper and a 
movie in conjunction with the coat closet opening.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 



 

 

 

Tithe - We voted to split our tithe of $2,120.81:  
$300 to Feed My Starving Children Mobile Pack, 
$1,820.81 to the AFLC ARC in Wisconsin.  
 

Discussed giving an offering for our District Family 
Camp which may come from the Deacon’s budget. 
 

Devotionals – Approved Kelsey Glynn providing a 
rack of free devotional materials with the Deacons 
possibly providing some of their budget for this 
mission. 
 
Kids Offering – Approved having a “noisy offering” 
taken by kids. Kelsey Glynn presented an idea of 
kids walking through the congregation with empty 
cans to collect loose change offering periodically-
hence the name “noisy offering”. Money collected 
could be designated for a missionary. The Deacons 
thought this would tie in well on Sundays where 
kids sing or when we have a children’s message.   
 
Mission Trip for Pastor Kent – Council approved 
Prince of Peace allowing Pastor Kent to go to 
Uganda with the AFLC World Mission’s Director, 
Earl Korhonen.  See Pastor Sperry’s report for 
information. 
 

Correspondence 
No correspondence was received this month 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2022 POP Church Council 

President Marvin Sigman 

  

Treasurer Margie Lee 

  

Secretary Deb Sayler  

  

Deacons Jim Wenning 

 Kevin Lee 

 Shane Haugen 

 Garrett Placke 

  

Trustees Ryan Tolosky 

 Dustin Buchmann 

 Jeff Rotondo 

 Bruce Neuberger 

  

Christian Education Angie Wanzek 

 Donna Bieri 

 Chrisy Rontondo 

 Any takers? 

  

 


